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Q.14/15 would like to thank the IETF ISIS WG for the effort it has started to review the IS-IS Informational RFCs and reclassify them as Standards Track RFCs where appropriate based on the agreement with JTC1.

Q.14/15 is responsible for the ITU-T Recommendation G.7712, ARCHITECTURE AND SPECIFICATION OF DATA COMMUNICATION NETWORK, which specifies the use of a number of IETF extensions to IS-IS when IP is present in a Data Communications Network.  

Due to the Informational status of a number of IS-IS RFCs, we were required to paraphrase two IETF RFCs in Section 7.1.10.1.1 and Annex A of G.7712 to specify the required behavior.  Given the potential interoperability problems that can be caused by paraphrasing, we desire replacing this Section and Annex with Normative References to IETF Standards Track RFCs.

To this end, we request that the IS-IS Working Group give priority consideration for the reclassification of the following RFC:

RFC 2966 - Domain-wide Prefix Distribution with Two-Level IS-IS

Further, we request that the IS-IS Working Group submit the following RFC to JTC1 for processing under the ISO/IEC Fast-track approval process:

RFC 3373 - Three-Way Handshake for Intermediate System to Intermediate System (IS-IS) Point-to-Point Adjacencies

We appreciate your attention to this matter.

An electronic copy of this liaison statement can also be found at ftp://sg15opticalt:otxchange@ftp.itu.int/tsg15opticaltransport/COMMUNICATIONS/index.html
______________________
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